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5G, I 

Les Zaitz ‘.3Di 

Sent u email 

I'll take a look. I'm in an AOC meeting 

today. 

Saturday, Sep 21 • 3:31 PM 

About to publish story. Is or has there 

been "compensation packages pending 

approval by the Cooumbia Development 

Authority Board"? 

Not to my knowledge, no. 

Published 

I will check it out. Thanks 

Well done!! I wouldn't expect to see a 

Christmas card from him this year if I 

were you... 

I would accept one if it had a prison 

return address. 

0 fr8 Text message 0 'lilt' 



U�tATILLA COUNTY 

Fwd: ue 

1 message 

Forwarded message--------
From: Les Zaitz <les@malheurenterprise.com> 
Date: Sat, Sep 21, 2024 at 9:35 AM 
Subject: ue 
To: John Shafer <john.shafer@umatillacounty.gov> 

John, 

I will call you in a bit with some questions but I wanted to get you some regarding this document. This is
what Greg Smith shared with us showing the amende-9 federal grant. 

Questions: 

Columbia Development Authority 

Boardman, Oregon 

Grant Term: April 1, 2024-March 31, 2025 

The budget justification for this grant is outlined below. A total of $795,024 of federal funds are 

requested and will be combined with $256,222 of local, non-federal, matching funds (10% local match 

for all but top tier wages) for a total of $1,051,246 for a period of 12 months for the personnel, 

contractual and support-related items including all operational. 

Personnel and Salary Category 

Compensation packages are pending approval by the Columbia Development Authority Board of 

Directors and are provided through the Port of Morrow. 

Requested compensation reflects a significant board-approved increase salary adjustment to prior grant 

period's existing salaries beginning April 1, 2024, The CDA board is in agreement that compensation for 

the top two employees through research of other like positions in the Pacific Northwest is approved and 

will bring those salaries to the correct levels in accordance with management and other local and state 

comparable salaries. The Increase also considers that our assumption over the past five-year salary 

adjustment of 3% was significantly below market in our area and the 2024 Increase will bring us In closer 

line wlth actual local salarles of those in similar positions. The following ls the break-0own of personnel 

wages and benefits federal and local share of salaries totaling $644,133 ($601, 133 for the grant). As 

suggested by OLDCC to add the additional funding of the top two employees' salaries to local share 

section in the budget. 

Find text or to0 
,.. 

1. Since the grant was approved by the CDA Board in June, does the board in your view need
to approve any amendment to the grant?

2. The revised language states: "Compensation packages are pending approval by the
Columbia Development Authority Board." Has such a compensation package been presented
to the board? Is such a package pending approval?

3. The grant application still states: "Requested compensation reflects a significant board­
approved increase salary adjustment." Is this accurate?

•

Email from Les Zaitz to 
John Shafer (Sept. 21)





Sept. 21, 2024 
John Shafer, acting chair 
Board of Directors 
Columbia Development Authority 
Boardman, OOR 
La Grande, OR 

REQUEST: EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR STATEMENT 

Dear Mr. Shafer, 
I write concerning a statement made during the course of the Sept. 20, 2024, meeting of 

the Columbia Development Authority Board of Directors. As you know, I attended the meeting. 
In the course of the public session, Greg Smith, your executive director, referred to me 

and said: “He sent an email to my wife with personal questions.” 
This statement is slanderous and defamatory. 
During the meeting, Mr. Smith purported to read an email exchange he attributed to 

me. For your consideration, here is that exchange (also attached): 

YeV, bXW Ze VWill dRn'W haYe anVZeUV and Ze need WR e[Slain WR UeadeUV Zh\ Ze dRn'W haYe
anVZeUV, GUeg.

Les Zaitz
Editor and Publisher
Malheur Enterprise
(541) 620-0933

FURP: GUeg & SheUUL SPLWh <gUegaQdVheUULVPLWh@gPaLO.cRP>
SeQW: ThXUVda\, SeSWePbeU 19, 2024 4:05 PM
TR: LeV ZaLW] <OeV@PaOheXUeQWeUSULVe.cRP>
SXbjecW: Re: UPaWLOOa EOecWULc CRRSeUaWLYe

GUeg,
*WhaW iV Whe cXUUenW annXal cRnWUacW amRXnW fRU \RXU cRmSan\'V VeUYice WR UEC?
*WhaW Wime cRmmiWmenW iV UeTXiUed Rf \RX SeUVRnall\ XndeU WhaW cRnWUacW?
*YRXU cRmSan\ laVW \eaU ZaV Said $100,000 WR manage Whe lRan fXnd Rf MRUURZ
DeYelRSmenW CRUS. The UecRUdV dRn'W indicaWe an\ neZ lRan acWiYiW\. WhaW ZaV dRne
fRU Whe $100,000?
*The cRUSRUaWiRn UeSRUWed Rn fedeUal Wa[ UeWXUnV WhaW \RX VSend an aYeUage Rf 20
hRXUV eYeU\ Zeek in \RXU dXW\ aV a diUecWRU. When dR \RX SeUfRUm WhiV ZRUk?

ThankV.

Les Zaitz
Editor and Publisher
Malheur Enterprise
(541) 620-0933

Letter from Les 
Zaitz to CDA 
regarding Sept. 20 
meeting



I ask that the Columbia Development Authority Board at its next meeting arrange for 
that statement by Mr. Smith to be stricken from the record with acknowledgement of its falsity. 
I ask that that action be communicated by the Columbia Development Authority to all those 
known to be in attendance at the Sept. 20, 2024 meeting either in person or via Zoom. 

I thank you for your attention to this matter. 

Regards, 

Les Zaitz 
Editor and Publisher 
Malheur Enterprise 

Cc: Director Kelly Doherty 
       Director JD Covey 
       Director David Sykes 
       Elizabeth Howard, counsel, Schwabe Williamson 



Texts between 
John Shafer and 
Kelly Doherty 
(Sept. 16-26)































































Messages between 
Terry Murry and 
John Shafer



Texts with Terry 
Murry (Sept. 20)











Emails between John 
Shafer and Terry Murry 
(Sept. 22)



Emails between CDA board 
and staff (Sept. 29-30)





Email from Kelly 
Doherty to John 
Shafer (Sept. 30)



OllATIL� COUNTY 

Fwd: CDA Info 
1 message 

Forwarded message -----
From: Kelly Doherty <Kelly.Doherty@portofmorrow.com> 
Date: Mon, Sep 30, 2024 at 4:24 PM 
Subject: CDA Info 
To: John Shafer <john.shafer@umatillacounty.gov> 

Were you able to put together any HR information for the meeting? 

•

Email from Kelly 
Doherty to John 
Shafer (Sept. 30)




